FOOD & BEVERAGE MEETING JUNE 8, 2021 4:30 pm

Attendance in-person: Gloria Dobbs, Geoff Thompson and Phyllis Carr. Attendance via remote access: David Chilcote and Andi Wilson. Members not in attendance: Penny Scroggins. Also in attendance: Cheryl Bartley-Unger and Sandie Jones.

Meeting called to order by Gloria at 4:30 p.m.

Roll call done by Phyllis.

David made a motion to approve the minutes from the December 8, 2020 meeting as presented. Geoff seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Phyllis sent photos of the deteriorated fence at the Washington Street parking lot to the Commission Members to review. Several areas of the fence have been knocked down or broken off. Tree limbs need to be trimmed back that overhang on the parking lot. This could be a liability issue if these limbs are not trimmed back.

David made motion to have the fence removed completely. Geoff seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Geoff made a motion for Phyllis to seek bids to have the overhanging tree limbs removed. Andi seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Restroom Attendant is requesting the doors on the Mound Street and Old School Way restrooms be painted inside & outside. This will have to be done when town's not as busy. It was also discussed to get bids to paint the inside of these restrooms since they haven't been painted in years. This could be done in the winter, especially since the Mound Street restrooms are closed from January to March.

It was also discussed covering the areas of the restrooms where the water fountains once were at the Old School Way & Mound Street restrooms.

David made a motion for Phyllis to seek bids for painting the doors, the Old School Way and Mound Street restrooms and covering of the old fountains were. Geoff seconded the motion. Motion carried.

David asked who he needed to talk to regarding the shape of the sidewalks that run along Van Buren next to the Court House. Phyllis advised she had spoke to Diana Biddle regarding this. Diana advised she would like to meet with the Council President, Jane Gore, Council Member Dave Rudd, Phyllis and INDOT to discuss a joint resolution to the problem. Once a time has been scheduled, Phyllis is to contact David.

Discussion of getting cross walk signage on Van Buren. Phyllis to email INDOT with a request.

Cheryl requested the windows at the Village Green restrooms get replaced. Right now, there are two panes of glass inside the window and no matter how many times you wash the windows, they never look clean because you can't get to the inside. Phyllis advised that if they replace the windows, it may need to go in front of the DRC. Maybe able to place one pane of glass in existing frames.

Cheryl asked if she could replace all the toilet seat at the Mound Street restrooms. Geoff made a motion for the replacements of the toilet seat. David seconded the motion. Motion carried.

With nothing further to discuss, Andi made a motion to adjourn. Geoff seconded the motion. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 4.51 p.m.

Gloria Dobbs

Date

9-11-2021